
NEWSLETTER
WEEKS 6- 10 TERM: 3| 2022

FROM THE PRINCIPAL...

Cum Laude and Magna Cum Laude Awards:

Congratulations to the following students who were recently acknowledged, affirmed and 
celebrated for academic excellence at our annual Cum Laude and Magna Cum Laude 
Awards. Cum Laude Awards were presented to students who achieved 50%+ of A Grades 
on their Semester 1 Report Card and Magna Cum Laude Awards were presented to 
students who achieved 100% of A Grades on their Semester 1 Report Cards. This year our 
keynote speakers were representatives from the Australian and British Defence Forces 
who were participating in Operation Pitch Black.   

Cum Laude

Daisy Davidson – Year 7

Grace Harris – Year 7 

Ben Koefoed – Year 7 

Ashlyn McKernan – Year 7 

Chloe Ryan – Year 7 

Mayan Cupidon-Orlandini – Year 8 

Korede Dada – Year 8 

Isidore De Zylva – Year 8 

Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community,

Year 12 Students:

As the humidity and temperature starts to rise, as does the pressure on our 
Year 12 students as they complete their final assessments and undertake 
their final exams. Our Year 12 cohort are an amazing group of young men 
and women, and the College has tremendous confidence in their future. 
Please keep our Year 12 students in your prayers over the next few weeks.



Safari Lacaille – Year 8

Terri Murithi – Year 8 

Jorja Brisbane – Year 9 

Lavaigne Elambo – Year 9 

Baxter Hammelswang – Year 9 

Shiva Heydarpour – Year 9 

Dylan Ngere – Year 9 

Kiara Ryan – Year 9 

Hannah Thomas – Year 9 

Aeiden Arulkumar – Year 10 

Gabrielle Hall – Year 10

Hayden Jansz – Year 10 

Nathania Palendeng – Year 10 

Magna Cum Laude:

Catrina Meldrum – Year 8 

Mariah Murithi – Year 8 

Allynna Batnag – Year 9 

Emma Ryan – Year 9 

Staffing Update:

I am pleased to welcome Francis Wapau to the College in the position of Physical Officer: 
Grounds Person. Francis joins the College with experience across a number of industries 
including grounds and maintenance, security and has previously operated his own small 
business. Francis is well known around Darwin through the various sporting organizations 
he is involved with. We welcome him to the team. In addition, we give thanks to Mark, 
Peter, Simon and Jono who have carried the grounds work during this interim period.



Renewal Of The College Phone Policy:

The College recently wrote to parents/guardians to engage in a consultative process to 
determine the policy settings for our mobile phone and social media policy for 2023 and 
beyond. Until date, the College has held a ‘responsible use’ policy position, whereby
 students have been permitted:

- To bring their mobile phone to school

- Access their mobile phone during breaks 

- Utilise their mobile phone in class for approved purposes (at teacher discretion)

Whilst the majority of students have respected the ‘responsible use’ policy position, 
mobile phones and social media continue to raise concern in the College and wider 
community. Assistant Principal Religious Education, Mr Richard Bryant will be 
coordinating the consultative process and leading the policy development. Students, staff 
and parents/guardians interested in being part of the policy development working party 
are invited to make contact with Mr Bryant. The College invites all parents/guardians to 
complete the following survey to assist the College in determining the new policy settings. 
The survey can be accessed via the website: www.menti.com and will be available until 
Friday 30 September. 

Student Survey:	 www.menti.com
Access Code: 1320 8907

Renewal of the House (Sports) Polos:

In 2020 (for 2021) the College renewed our uniform to the current red polo. Current stock 
levels now present the opportunity to renew the House (sports) polos to be aligned with 
our red polo. This will be phased in over the coming year as stock levels of the current 
sports polos diminish and are replaced with the renewed design.  Students are not 
required to purchase / replace their current sports polo, this will gradually take place over 
time.  The renewed House polos include: white piping as per the red polo, the SJ Eagles 
sports crest and updated embroidery of the House crests. In addition, 2024/2025 should 
present the opportunity to reintroduce Doneley House as enrolments grow. A colour, 
symbol and Larrakia mascot are still to be determined. Given the success of House Spirit 
Fridays, the College will institute this across most Fridays in 2023, where students will be 
expected to wear their House polo.  

BGA - 2023:

Just a short update to inform the community that our application for capital works 
funding for 2023 is still progressing through the Block Grant Authority. Recently the Prior-
ities Committee visited the College to view the site of our application – the installation of 
external CCTV across the Hartzer and Chevalier Campus. The BGA is a competitive
process, and with the 2023 program oversubscribed, the College patiently awaits a 
decision in late November / early December.

http://www.menti.com


Upcoming Events:

Term 4 provides the opportunity to gather as a College Community to acknowledge, 
affirm and celebrate student success across our College Community. Please add the 
following events to your diary:

Presentation of Awards Evening

Date: Monday 21 November 
Time: 6:00pm

Location: Jubilee Hall 

Valedictory Mass

Date: Thursday 24 November 

Time: 9:00am

Location: St Mary’s Star of the Sea Cathedral 

Fortes in Faith

Cameron Hughes
Principal
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Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
Edunet are excited to be the preferred partner for the BYOD Portal at St John's Catholic College. Please 
find enclosed all information regarding the purchase of your son or daughter’s device.  
 
The online ordering portal is accessible via the below information: 
Website (don’t Google Search):  http://stjohnscollege.technologyportal.com.au.  
Access Code:    SJC2023 
 
If you’d like to better understand the service Edunet provides, please view the video by typing this 
YouTube link into your web address bar:  ednt.link/BYODVideo 
 
Delays Expected: 
Please be advised that due to the global constraints on manufacturing and logistics we are expecting 
delays on orders and couriers. We recommend placing your order as early as possible to avoid delays 
and to secure a device while we have stock. 
 
If a device is out of stock please refer to the ETA stated on the portal. ETA’s are estimated and subject 
to change due to delays from manufacturing.  
 
Date:    Order Cut Off Date: 
Day 1, Term 1   26th of December 
 
* Cut off dates are only for devices listed on the portal as in stock. If a device is out of stock we can’t 
promise a Christmas or Day 1, Term 1 delivery.  
 
If you place your order after the cut off dates we will do everything we can to deliver as soon as possible.  
 
Please be aware that that if your school has a requested delivery date, your device won’t be delivered 
until that specified date. The portal will inform you next to each device if there’s a preferred delivery date 
set by the school.  
 
If you have any questions about the device or the ordering process, please contact us on 1300 338 638 
or email portal@edunet.com.au . 
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Why Edunet? 

 

 

 

View our informational Video by typing this link into your web address bar: 
     ednt.link/BYODVideo 

Education Specialists: 
Edunet is proud to be an Authorized DET Supplier for Government Schools and also a trusted advisor 
for many Catholic/Private & Independent K-12 schools. With over 18 years’ experience in both IT and 
Education, our strength is in our quality of service and our mission is to maintain long term relationships 
that benefit both school and community. 

Education Devices & Prices: 
Edunet are Authorized Education Suppliers for key Device manufacturers. Because of this, we are able 
to provide the lowest Education pricing on a range of laptops that aren’t available in the retail stores! 

Access to School IT Support: 
By purchasing through the school’s Edunet portal, it provides your School’s IT Team the visibility to 
assist with any warranty/insurance faults. If the device can’t be fixed by the School Tech, they will reach 
out to Edunet and we’ll come onsite to the school and repair the device.  

Speak to your school for clarification, but if you bring a device from a retail store or from home the school 
will only be able to provide limited support. This is because the warranty and insurance support is 
managed by the retailer you purchased the device from. 

Onsite Warranty Support: 
As an Authorized Warranty Service provider, Edunet are able to provide onsite repairs under the genuine 
manufacturer’s warranty with genuine manufacturer’s parts. 

By purchasing the Onsite Warranty through Edunet, you will be able to call on us to repair your student’s 
device at the school, or at your home if it’s during school holidays! 

If you purchase a device through a retail store, it likely means repairs are done at their repair depot, 
which means you’ll need to hand the device over to them for an unknown amount of time. 

12 Months Interest Free: 
Through ZipMoney you will be given the option to pay off the purchase with 12 months’ interest free 
financing. Further information on ZipMoney is provided below in this information pack. 
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Lenovo 500w Gen 3 

 

Specifications 
  

• 82J4S04U00 
• 11.6” HD IPS AG MultiTouch 
• 360 Degree Hinge for Tablet Mode 
• Intel Pentium N6000 Processor 
• 8GB RAM 
• 256GB SSD M.2 NVMe 
• 720p HD Camera + World Facing Camera 
• Digital Pen 
• WiFi Intel AX201 2x2AX+BT 
• Windows 11 Pro National Academic 
• 1 Year Depot Warranty 

 

$825.58 inc GST 

 
 Accessories  
 Targus 11"-12" Contego Armoured Slip Case $48.02 

Targus 11-12" Tanc Case $64.41 
Targus Rugged Slipcase 11-12" $35.20 
Lenovo 3 Year ADP with $100 Excess $109.73 
BluPeak Laptop USB-C Power Bank $83.82 
Lenovo Essential Wireless Mouse $22.00 

 

 
 Accessories – Compulsory Items 

Device Imaging $13.20 
Lenovo 3 Year PremiumCare Onsite Warranty $92.40 
eduSkin $16.50 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Minimum Cost $989.48 inc GST 

      Or 
Approximately $22.07 weekly with ZipMoney. 
(Minimum package cost includes device, any compulsory items selected by the school (in red) and $6.60 admin fee) 
 

Pricing subject to change. 
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Lenovo 13w Yoga 

 

Specifications 
  

• 82S2S04T00 
• 13.3” WUXGA IPS AG Touch (1920 x 1200) 300nit 
• Yoga Hinge for Tablet Mode 
• AMD Ryzen 5 5625U 
• 8GB DDR4 3200MHz SoDIMM (upgradable) 
• 256GB SSD PCIe-NVMe OPAL 
• Garaged Active Stylus 
• AMD Radeon Graphics 
• Windows 11 Professional National Academic 
• Wi-Fi (2x2 802.11ax) 
• 1 Year Depot Warranty 

 

$1,088.43 inc GST 

 
 Accessories  
 Targus 13.3" Contego Armoured Slip Case $48.40 

Targus 13.3" TANC Case $76.12 
Targus Rugged Slipcase 13-14" $38.50 
Lenovo 3 Year ADP with $100 Excess $109.73 
BluPeak Laptop USB-C Power Bank $83.82 
Lenovo Essential Wireless Mouse $22.00 

 

 
 Accessories – Compulsory Items 

Device Imaging $13.20 
Lenovo 3 Year PremiumCare Onsite Warranty $92.40 
Lenovo 3 Year Sealed Battery Addon $36.30 
eduSkin $16.50 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Minimum Cost $1,291.93 inc GST 

      Or 
Approximately $27.89 weekly with ZipMoney. 
(Minimum package cost includes device, any compulsory items selected by the school (in red) and $6.60 admin fee) 
 

Pricing subject to change. 
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Lenovo ThinkPad L13 Yoga Gen 3 

 

Specifications 
  

• 21B6S04300 
• Windows 11 Pro Academic 
• 13.3” WUXGA ARAS Touch 
• Intel Core i7-1255U Processor 
• Intel Iris Xe Graphics 
• 16GB DDR4 3200MHz Onboard 
• 512GB SSD PCIe-NVMe OPAL 
• 3 Year Depot Warranty 
• Integrated 720p HD Camera with Privacy Shutter + World Facing Camera 
• Intel Wi-Fi 6E AX201 (2x2, 802.11ax) + Bluetooth, Kaclit Keyboard, 

Lenovo Pen, 45WhrInternal Battery, 65W USB-C Charger 

 

$1,692.85 inc GST 

 
 Accessories  
 Targus 13.3" Contego Armoured Slip Case $48.40 

Targus 13.3" TANC Case $76.12 
Targus Rugged Slipcase 13-14" $38.50 
Lenovo 3 Year ADP+T ( Accidental Damage + Theft) $160.41 
Lenovo 3 Year ADP with $100 Excess $109.73 
BluPeak Laptop USB-C Power Bank $83.82 
Lenovo Essential Wireless Mouse $22.00 

 

 
 Accessories – Compulsory Items 

Device Imaging $13.20 
Lenovo 3 Year Onsite Warranty Upgrade $28.88 
Lenovo 3 Year Sealed Battery Addon $35.81 
eduSkin $16.50 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Minimum Cost $1,832.33 inc GST 

      Or 
Approximately $38.28 weekly with ZipMoney. 
(Minimum package cost includes device, any compulsory items selected by the school (in red) and $6.60 admin fee) 
 

Pricing subject to change. 
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FAQs – Page 1 

 

Where is my order delivered? 
- IF your school has Australia Post, the device will be delivered to your nominated address. We 

recommend considering putting your work address because Australia Post won’t leave the device 
without someone there to sign. If delivery is unsuccessful, the device will be returned to the 
nearest Aust Post depot for you to collect within 10 days. 

- IF your school has no Australia Post, the device will be delivered to you school for them to setup. 
The school will be in contact with you to collect once the device is ready. 

Which device should I choose? 
This will largely depend on the subjects your student is doing, always seek advice from the school if 
you’re unsure. As a general rule most of your student’s work will be web browsing and word 
documentation, which doesn’t require a powerful/expensive device. It’s only when the student is doing 
media / art / graphics subjects that you may need to consider a device with a better Processor or more 
RAM. 

If your student isn’t doing art or graphical subjects we always recommend looking at the cheaper/more 
durable Education specific models! 

If I choose Zip finance, when do the repayments start? 
Your once off account setup fee of $99 will be taken out immediately (if you haven’t got an account 
already). Your repayments won’t begin until the device has been delivered by Edunet. 

Can I hand this device down to a younger sibling? 
Absolutely! All warranty/insurance purchased follows the device, regardless of who’s using it. 

Can we get a discount for a purchase of more than one? 
We don’t require parents to buy multiple devices to take advantage of a bulk discount. Edunet negotiates 
with the brands of the devices to get a bulk discounted price for Education. The price you get for one 
device already has a bulk buy discount applied because Edunet supplies to hundreds of schools across 
the state. 

What is the difference between warranty and insurance? 
Warranty covers manufacturer’s faults, whereas Insurance covers accidental damage caused by your 
student. For example dropping the device and breaking the screen, or liquid damage would be covered 
by Insurance. We recommend reading the PDS on our website on the insurance for more details. 
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FAQs – Page 2 

 

Can I purchase spare chargers or other accessories? 
Yes. Additional chargers or replacement pens/bags can be purchased via our accessories portal below: 

Website:  accessories.edunet.com.au 

Can we do split payments? 
Yes you can, but Edunet cannot process your order until full payment has been received. Please ensure 
the order’s confirmation number is put in the payment description when payment is processed otherwise 
we will not know which order to put the money against. 

Can we order with Zip over the phone? 
We cannot help with processing an order over the phone if you want to use Zip financing. This is 
because Zip requires your personal banking information. 

What happens if I’m declined by Zip? 
First step is to get in contact with Zip directly. They may just require some additional information to then 
approve your order. If you have been declined it’s best to speak with your school around what options 
they may have available to you. 

Zip’s Number:  02 8294 2345   (9am – 6pm Monday – Saturday) 

What are the compulsory / mandatory items? 
The school may want you to purchase particular options to ensure the device is protected. Common 
mandatory selections is a 3 year onsite warranty. Edunet cannot remove these mandatory items without 
written approval by your school. 

What happens if my device stops working? 
First step is to take it to the school in case it’s something software related they can fix immediately. If 
they can’t fix it they’ll lodge a service job with Edunet’s Repair team and we’ll be in touch to organise a 
repair. 

 

Should you have anymore questions or concerns please do not hesitate to 
contact Edunet: 

 

1300 338 638  portal@edunet.com.au 
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Upfront Payment 

Edunet provides two options for upfront payment through the portal.  

The first option is to pay by any VISA or Mastercard. Note that all card payments 
incur a 1.5% surcharge that’s passed on from the bank. 

The second option is to direct deposit the full amount into our bank account. There 
is no charge for doing this. Parents can make the transfer via their online banking 
or go directly to their Bank branch and deposit there.  

 

 

Payment Plan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What are the costs? 

• Once off account set up fee if you don’t already have a Zip account. This starts 
at $25 for an order up to $2,000, $45 for $3,000 and $99 up to $5,000. 

• $7.95 monthly account fee (only while there is a balance left) 
• Standard credit card interest ONLY on residual amount after 12 months. 

 

You won’t be charged extra for paying the loan off before the 12-month period, and 
more importantly parents incur no additional charge for selecting zip instead paying 
by Credit Card or Bank transfer. 

 

 12 Months Interest Free 
 

 No Backdated Interest 
 

 No Credit Cards 
 





Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community, 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: TEACHING AND LEARNING 

Interim Reports 

In Semester 1 the College implemented a new software package for 
reporting called Accelerus. This resulted in a more contemporary and 
visual report. Accelerus will also be used for our Interim Reports.

The College is in the process of setting up Accelerus to email reports to parents/
guardians. As such, our Interim reports will be mailed out this term.

Please ensure that your email address is up to date with our College Administration team 
prior to Week 4 in Term 4 to receive your Semester reports via email. 
As with the Semester Reports we will include a report guide to aid in reading your son/
daughter’s report.

We will continue to refine the format of the reports provided. In the future we hope to in-
clude a graph illustrating your child’s achievement in relation to the their class and EALD 
phases for in Accelerus.

Year 12 Students

Year 12 students should now be close to completing their Stage 2 courses. 
A reminder to Year 12 students that all coursework for your subjects will be completed 
by Friday Week 10 Term 3. All school-based assessment should be completed by this 
date. The first version of the SACE Exam timetable is now available; however, is subject to 
change and does not yet include the languages oral and written exams.

Students are required to achieve a ‘C-‘ or better in 3 subjects (60 credits) at Stage 2 in 
order to qualify for the NTCET. This is in conjunction with the 140 credits at a ‘C’ grade or 
better at a Stage 1 or 2 level and the successful completion of the compulsory subjects 
(PLP, 2 x literacy, 1 x numeracy units).
To achieve an ATAR (university entrance score), students are required to undertake 90 
credits worth of Stage 2 subjects.



https://www.sace.sa.edu.au/studying/your-sace/what-is-students-online

StudentsOnline – SACE Results portal for students

Year 12 students must log into StudentsOnline, the SACE results portal for students, in 
order to access their results and ATAR at the end of the year. Students must log into the 
portal and ensure that they have ticked ‘yes’ to the sharing preferences. By not doing 
this, you may restrict your result access, which may include not generating an ATAR as 
you have not ticked ‘yes’ to sharing with SATAC.

https://www.sace.sa.edu.au/studying/your-sace/what-is-students-online


Edmodo – ceases service 22 September 2022

As many of you would be aware, a notification has appeared on 
Edmodo stating that Edmodo will cease service effective on the 22 
September 2022.

There was no previous communication regarding this, and the College is working to 
transition to a new platform. The College had been exploring Google Workspace for 
Education prior to the announcement from Edmodo, we will now accelerate our plans to 
move to this platform. 
Google Workspace for Education will provide teachers and students with access to a
 wider range of resources and works in the same manner as Edmodo.

Google Workspace – Google Classroom

Our staff have begun using Google Classroom with classes over the last few weeks. 
Students should be submitting their tasks and accessing class material through Google 
Classroom from now on. Students will be using Google apps such as Docs, Slides, 
Jamboard etc in classes which are supported through Google Classroom. A plagiarism 
checker is also integrated into Google Classroom.

We will begin adding parents/guardians to classrooms in Term 4. Parents/Guardians can 
set how often a summary of work will be received for each class through email. More 
information will be provided in Term 4.



Teaching & Learning Team

The Teaching & Learning Team members for 2022 are as follows:

APRE				    Mr Richard Bryant 		  Richard.Bryant@nt.catholic.edu.au
SACE Coordinator 		  Mr Nelson Tio		  Nelson.Tio@nt.catholic.edu.au
Inclusion Support		  Mrs Denise Simon		  Denise.Simon@nt.catholic.edu.au
VET/Careers			  Ms Tracey Ingui		  Tracey.Ingui@nt.catholic.edu.au

Please make contact with the relevant Coordinator if you have questions.

May God Bless you all,

Cherilyn Hughes
Assistant Principal – Teaching & Learning

http://Richard.Bryant@nt.catholic.edu.au 
http://Nelson.Tio@nt.catholic.edu.au 
http://Denise.Simon@nt.catholic.edu.au 
http://Tracey.Ingui@nt.catholic.edu.au  
http://Tracey.Ingui@nt.catholic.edu.au  


Examinations timetable for 2022 
 
External assessment 

 

Examinations timetable 2022 Page 1 of 2  

OFFICIAL 

Date South Australia 9 am 
Northern Territory 8 am 

China, Malaysia 7.30 am 
Vietnam 7 am 
New Caledonia, Vanuatu 9.30 am 

South Australia 1.30 pm 
Northern Territory 12.30 pm 
China, Malaysia 12 noon 
Vietnam 11.30 am 
New Caledonia, Vanuatu 2 pm 

Wednesday 
12 October 

 Japanese (beginners) [2JAB20]  
2 hours 30 minutes 

Friday 
14 October 

Indonesian (beginners) [2INB20]  
2 hours 30 minutes 

 

Monday 
17 October 

 French (beginners) [2FRB20]  
2 hours 30 minutes  
Korean (continuers) [2KOC20]  
2 hours 50 minutes 

Tuesday 
18 October 

Italian (beginners) [2ITB20] 2 hours 30 minutes 
Korean (beginners) [2KOB20] 2 hours 
30 minutes 

 

Wednesday 
19 October 

Auslan (continuers) [2AUC20] (10 am)  
2 hours 

Malay (background speakers) [2MLD20] 
2 hours 50 minutes 
Nationally assessed languages* 
2 hours 30 minutes 

Friday 
21 October 

Modern Greek (beginners) [2MGB20]  
2 hours 30 minutes 

 

Monday 
24 October 

 Chinese (beginners) [2CHB20]  
2 hours 30 minutes 

Wednesday 
26 October 

German (beginners) [2GEB20]  
2 hours 30 minutes 

Spanish (beginners) [2SPB20]  
2 hours 30 minutes 

Thursday 
27 October 

 Indonesian (background speakers) [2IND20] 
(2.30 pm) 2 hours 
Japanese (background speakers) [2JAD20] 
(2.30 pm) 2 hours 
Latin (continuers) [2LTC20] (1.25 pm) 3 hours 

Thursday 
3 November 

Korean (background speakers) [2KOD20]  
(11.15 am) 2 hours 

 

Monday 
7 November 

Mathematical Methods [2MHS20]  
130 minutes 

General Mathematics [2MGM20] 130 minutes 

Tuesday 
8 November 

English as an Additional Language [2EAL20] 
160 minutes 

Essential Mathematics [2MEM20] 130 minutes 

Wednesday 
9 November 

Economics [2ENO20] 130 minutes English Literary Studies [2ELS20] 100 minutes 

Thursday 
10 November 

Physics [2PYI20] 130 minutes Accounting [2ACO20] 130 minutes 



 

Examinations timetable 2022 Page 2 of 2  

OFFICIAL 

Date South Australia 9 am 
Northern Territory 8 am 

China, Malaysia 7.30 am 
Vietnam 7 am 
New Caledonia, Vanuatu 9.30 am 

South Australia 1.30 pm 
Northern Territory 12.30 pm 
China, Malaysia 12 noon 
Vietnam 11.30 am 
New Caledonia, Vanuatu 2 pm 

Friday  
11 November 

Biology [2BGY20] 130 minutes Modern History [2MOD20] 130 minutes 

Monday 
14 November 

Chemistry [2CEM20] 130 minutes 
Arabic (continuers) [2ARC20]  
(11.15 am) 2 hours 

Chinese (continuers) [2CHC20] 130 minutes 
Indonesian (continuers) [2INC20] 130 minutes 
Modern Greek (continuers) [2MGC20] 
130 minutes 
Spanish (continuers) [2SPC20] 130 minutes 
Chinese (background speakers) [2CHD20] 
130 minutes 
French (continuers) [2FRC20] 130 minutes 

Tuesday 
15 November 

Psychology [2PSG20] 130 minutes German (continuers) [2GEC20] 130 minutes 
Italian (continuers) [2ITC20] 130 minutes 
Japanese (continuers) [2JAC20] 130 minutes 
Vietnamese (background speakers) 
[2VND20] 130 minutes 
Vietnamese (continuers) [2VNC20] 
130 minutes 

Wednesday 
16 November 

Specialist Mathematics [2MSC20]  
130 minutes 

Nutrition [2NTN20] 130 minutes 

Thursday 
17 November 

Music Studies [2MSI20] 130 minutes Legal Studies [2LES20] 130 minutes 

Friday 
18 November 

Tourism [2TOS20] 130 minutes Geography [2GHY20] 130 minutes 

 
Subjects in blue text denote an electronic examination. 

 

Notes 
1. *The written examinations for the following nationally assessed languages at continuers level will be 

held on Wednesday 19 October, 1.30 pm, South Australian time.  
Armenian, Bengali, Bosnian, Chin Hakha, Croatian, Dutch, Filipino, Hebrew, Hindi, Hungarian, Karen, 
Khmer, Macedonian, Persian, Polish, Portuguese, Punjabi, Romanian, Russian, Serbian, Sinhala, Swedish, 
Tamil, Turkish, and Yiddish. 

2. Please note: all subjects in red text will have additional time for reading only. Please refer to the 
day-by-day instructions, which will be provided to schools at the beginning of Term 4. 

3. Schools with students enrolled in subjects that have examinations scheduled at the same time are 
to contact the SACE Board by 7 September to discuss special arrangements. 

 
 



FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

 Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community, 

Prayer

During the past term Middle School Religion Classes have been studying a 
unit on Prayer and Sacramentality The learning intention for this unit 
involved what is prayer and the differing ways in which we can pray.

Students in one session began by preparing a prayer chain which was made from paper 
strips connected together to form a lengthy intersessional chain of prayers. By the end of 
the session students had formed a chain 15 meters long! In reading these prayers some 
were dedicated to family, others to Ukraine and some for our Year 12 students praying for 
their strength in the final weeks of secondary schooling.

Another aspect of the prayer was to re-visit a well-known Bible Passage and re-enact it 
focussing on the key message of that passage. The enthusiasm in which students 
embraced this activity was infectious. One could not help but be drawn into the 
excitement of this activity and, of course the drama production. 

At the end of the lesson students used a form of prayer called the Examen.  The Examen 
is a technique of prayerful reflection on the events of the day in order to detect God’s 
presence and discern his direction for us. The Examen is an ancient practice in the Church 
that can help us see God’s hand at work in our whole experience. This form of prayer 
bought the students back from the excitement of the previous activities to a quiet and 
calm state. Students were encouraged to use this form of meditation daily as part of 
recognising that God is present with us each day

Boarders' Masses

Our Boarders this term attended Mass each weekend in various locations across Darwin. 
One Mass of significance this term was at St Mary’s Star of the Sea War Memorial 
Cathedral for the celebration of the 60th Anniversary of it’s opening and blessing and the 
50th Anniversary of its Consecration. Over these years the Cathedral has been a place of 
welcome for St John’s Community. This Mass like all masses was enriched by the presence 
of all our Boarders, Student Leaders and Staff.

During the Mass we learned more about the history of the Cathedral and how it had been 
rebuilt three times following the Bombing of Darwin and a Cyclone. The Cathedral doors 
are always open for us and we feel welcomed each time celebrate mass there.



Bishop Charles reminded us though that the Cathedral itself, impressive and modern as it 
is, is just a building. The people that attend and celebrate mass are the people that make 
the Catholic community of Darwin what it is today.

Stage One Spirituality Religion and Meaning revisited The Cathedral a week later to 
celebrate the Feast Day of St Mary with St Mary’s Catholic Primary School. In that 
celebration we learned more about the Cathedral and the significance of the artwork 
around the Cathedral. One piece resonated with us was in the image of the 14th station of 
the cross. This Stations of the Cross mosaic commemorates Father William Michael 
Henschke and were unveiled on the golden jubilee of his priesthood in 1964.

Father Henschke was born in South Australia in 1889, and was ordained in St. Mary`s 
Cathedral, Sydney, in 1914, and came to the Northern Territory in 1915.  He was attached 
to the Cathedral Parish of Darwin continuously from 1922 until shortly before his death 
on 9th November, 1972. Henschke is of course the name of the main campus at St John’s 
Catholic College.

May God bless you all.

Richard Bryant
Assistant Principal Religious Education









FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: ADMINISTRATION 
Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community

Year 9 Formation Day

Thank you to Mr. Simon, Pastoral Care and Well-being Co-ordinator for 
organising Year 9 Formation Day. Thank you to staff who supported in 
running the activities.

Competitions

Well done to all students who participated in the AMC competition. Thank you to Mr Sun 
for organising the Australian Mathematics Competition. 

Thank you to all staff for their support in running the Cross Country. All students 
participated well for cross country. Big cheers to Fr. Adam one of the top five runners. 
Thank you to Mr Smith for the preparations and organising the Cross Country.

Daley House Spirit Day

Excellent celebration by Daley team. Participation from students and staff was fantastic. 
Congratulations to Daley team for a spirited celebration.

Parent-Teacher Interviews 

Thank you to parents who attended the interviews. Parents who were unable to attend 
due to work and other commitments can contact teachers to know your child’s progress 
in a subject. Please note that teachers may not be available during lesson time. 

Subject Selection

Students had the opportunity to change electives by the end of Friday in Week 2. Junior 
and Senior school class lists are published, and further changes will not occur for the 
semester. 



Vaping

The College continues to take the issue of vaping very seriously and has adopted a 
two-pronged approach to dealing with this issue, health awareness and firm 
consequences. The College will again coordinate an information session to be delivered by 
health professionals regarding the health impacts of vaping. With regards to firm 
consequences, just like smoking cigarettes, any student caught in possession, using or 
supplying vapes or vaping paraphernalia will receive an external suspension. Ongoing 
issues regarding possession, use or supply will result in a review of enrolment.

Attendance

The College expects students to maintain attendance rate of 95%+ throughout the year. 
Parents / Guardians are requested to notify Lisa Di Donato, Student Services in the 
event of student absence. Lisa can be contacted on 08 8982 2222 or via 
Admin.stjohns@nt.catholic.edu.au. 
Parents / Guardians are notified via SMS/phone call for students who are marked absent 
for Homeroom or do not sign in late. Students who meet the college attendance 
expectations of 95%+ or more are awarded certificates each Term. Absence from Home-
room and other class will impact the percentage of attendance.

Key Dates – Term 3, 2022

•	 Week 5: Friday 19 Aug – Year 9 Formation Day
•	 Week 5: Thursday – Friday 18-19 Aug – Year 10 Retreat
•	 Week 6: Friday 26 Aug – Formal Assembly – Cum Laude awards
•	 Week 8: Wednesday 7 Sep – 2023 student Leadership voting
•	 Week 9: Monday – Friday 12 – 16 Sep Stage 2 Trial exam
•	 Week 10: Friday 23 Sep Last day of Term 3.

Term Dates:

•	 Term 3 (10 weeks): Tuesday 20 July – Friday 24 September 
•	 Term Break (2 weeks): Monday 27 September – Friday 8 October
•	 Term 4 (10 weeks): Monday 11 October – Thursday 16 December     

Targeted Placement:

Targeted Placement occurs in Years 7-9 in the following subject areas: Religious
 Education, English, Mathematics, Science, HPE, History and Geography, and Year 10 Math-
ematics. Targeted Placement refers to the grouping of students in classes based on 
academic levels to best cater for their learning needs. Targeted Placement provides the 
opportunity for students to receive support and/or extension depending on their 
progress in each subject area. Targeted Placement decisions are informed by a range of 
data collected through: NAPLAN, standardised tests, school assessment and other 
relevant pastoral considerations. 
Please note class placement is reviewed at the end of every term. For more information, 
please contact the Assistant Principal for Teaching and Learning at: 
Cherilyn.Hughes@nt.catholic.edu.au

http://Admin.stjohns@nt.catholic.edu.au
http://Cherilyn.Hughes@nt.catholic.edu.au 


Core Expectations – Stay Safe, Respect Everyone & Learn Everyday:

Homeroom Teachers and Heads of House continue to reinforce our expectations in 
building and maintaining a safe, respectful learning community that is focused on our 
Catholic Identity and Learning. Core expectations:

•	 Stay Safe
•	 Respect Everyone
•	 Learn Everyday

Counsellors:

The College provides access to Catholic Care Counsellors. This service is available 
through the health Centre.

Homeroom Teachers:

For Pastoral Care, the primary contacts are the following Homeroom Teachers:

•	(H01 – Daley) 	      Keshiya Anthony    	 Keshiya.Anthony@nt.catholic.edu.au
•	(H02 – Daley) 	      Hasan Talukder          Hasan.Talukder@nt.catholic.edu.au 
•	(H03 – Daley) 	      Brayden Nheu 		 Brayden.Nheu@nt.catholic.edu.au 
•	(H04 – O’Loughlin) Anna Watt		  Anna.Watt@nt.catholic.edu.au 
•	(H05 – O’Loughlin) Alexander Savage      Alexander.Savage@nt.catholic.edu.au 
•	(H06 –O’Loughlin)  Benjamin Friis 		 Benjamin.Friis@nt.catholic.edu.au 
•	(H08 –Burford) 	      Ram Jayana 		  Ram.Jayana@nt.catholic.edu.au 
•	(H09 –Burford) 	      Victor Sun 		  Victor.Sun@nt.catholic.edu.au 
•	(H10 –Burford) 	      Allen Wang 		  Allen.Wang@nt.catholic.edu.au 
 

Ayesha Fatima
Assistant Principal - Administration

Ayesha.Fatima@nt.catholic.edu.au

http://Keshiya.Anthony@nt.catholic.edu.au 
http://Hasan.Talukder@nt.catholic.edu.au  
http://Brayden.Nheu@nt.catholic.edu.au  
http://Anna.Watt@nt.catholic.edu.au  
http://Alexander.Savage@nt.catholic.edu.au  
http://Benjamin.Friis@nt.catholic.edu.au 
http://Ram.Jayana@nt.catholic.edu.au  
http://Sun.Chengjie@nt.catholic.edu.au  
http://Allen.Wang@nt.catholic.edu.au  
http://Ayesha.Fatima@nt.catholic.edu.au


FROM THE DIRECTOR OF BOARDING 
Dear St John’s Catholic College Community,

In creating a culture of safety within our Boarding House, some of the 
factors that we consider and emulate in our practice, are below, taken 
form the National Principles of Child Safe Organisations 2021.

In summary, a child safe organisation is one that actively:

 • Creates an environment where children’s safety and welbeing are the centre of the 
organisation’s inspiration, values and actions

 • Places emphasis on genuine engagement with and valuing of children

 • Creates conditions that reduce the likelihood of harm to children

 • Creates conditions that increase the likelihood of identifying any harm

 • Responds to any concerns, disclosures, allegations or suspicions

 • Creates child-friendly mechanisms for a child’s voice to be heard



Kind Regards

Scott Mannion
Director of Boarding

We recently started a process to open up structured conversations about how our 
students are doing and to find out what are the things that matter to them right now. The 
process is called Circle Time, we hold this meeting in each of our dorm areas and it is 
facilitated by houseparents on shift.

We seek to engage our students in conversations, and create structures which give them 
a voice in matters that affect them. We also conduct student surveys twice a term for this 
purpose. The surveys are collected and the information tracked to see how our students 
are going and to pick up and address any problems that they might be facing.

The key focus for the circle time is;

•	 Check In – How are we doing, as a group and as individuals? It is about us checking 
in with the students to identify any red flags but also teaches our students to be aware of 
how others may be feeling from week to week. It ingrains empathy and care for others.

•	 Give students an opportunity to speak about matters that affect them – It is im-
portant that we have structures in place to allow students to be heard about things that 
matter to them. We have student feedback forms, but this will be an additional method we 
can use. It can be little things to discuss about food, activities, their rooms, dorms, staff, 
other students etc. 

•	 Allows us to listen and respond - It is important that we give students a platform to 
discuss thoughts and ideas and that we listen and act on these requests, as long as they 
are reasonable. If we show support and act on reasonable requests, the students will be 
happier and want to let us know when things are not working.

•	 Give us an opportunity to clarify expectations - These discussions will allow us to 
clarify and explain the reasons why we do things. To continually clarify expectations al-
lows everyone to have a better understanding of what is expected and why. This gives 
our students a greater chance of meeting the expectations if they can understanding why 
they are there. 





FROM THE ACTING BUSINESS MANAGER

Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community,

Thank you to all our families that have settled their accounts for  
this year.

The College would like to request families who still have outstanding 
fees to make payments at your earliest convenience. 

Our finance team endeavours to work closely with families for payments of school fees. 
If you are experiencing financial hardship, please contact the Finance Department at  
8982 2209 or finance.stjohns@nt.catholic.edu.au.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me on Phone
08 8982 2222 or via email: SJ.BusinessManager@nt.catholic.edu.au

Regards

Gayan Abeysekara

 

http://finance.stjohns@nt.catholic.edu.au


FROM THE PASTORAL CARE AND WELLBEING COORDINATOR 
Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community,

On Friday, 19th August Year 9 students and some staff were involved in a 
Formation Day at the college. During the morning session students and 
staff were involved in several activities which were well participated in.
It was a pleasure to literally witness students from the various streams 
getting to know each other. 

This created a positive environment and facilitated some amazing bonds. 

After recess students were then bussed to the Wave Pool.

Over all it was a great opportunity and a day of bonding and new beginnings. I would like 
to thank Ms Anthony, Mr Nheu and Mr Smith without whose help and support this mem-
orable day would not have been possible.

On 16th September, we had our annual Spelling Bee House Cup. The week prior went in 
preparation,  whereby spelling words were provided to all homerooms. Towards the end 
of the week, houses Burford, Daley and O’Loughlin were represented by 6 enthusiastic 
spellers. 

The competition also introduced an extra round, the Anagram round. Staff and students 
enjoyed this round thoroughly with some guessing the word. It was exciting to see the 
fervour and zeal each team put in. Overall Daley House were declared the 
champions and were awarded a pizza lunch as a reward. 

I would like to thank all our Homeroom teachers who are doing an excellent job of 
managing and keeping their students engaged during homeroom. I would also like to 
thank St. John’s Catholic College Community for their encouragement. It is indeed a place, 
“Strong in Faith and Strong Together”.

Kind regards

Andre Simon 
Pastoral Care & Wellbeing Coordinator









FROM THE ACTING SPORTS COORDINATOR 
Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community,

Touch-Rugby Gala Day

On Friday 2nd September, our students attended the Touch Rugby Gala 
Day held at the Territory Rugby League Grounds, Marrara. We had a 
Senior Mixed team and also Middle School boys and girl’s teams. 

Regards 

Zane Smith
Acting Sports Coordinator

Go Eagles!

Our teams showed a lot of heart and courage as they came up against some tough SEDA, 
O’Loughlin, Darwin Middle, Sanderson and Dripstone teams.

Although the results were not in our favour, our teams demonstrated great sportsman-
ship and were able to connect and build stronger relationships with each other. 

Thank you to Ms. Hannah Roll and the team Darwin School Sport for having us and also 
Mr. Levi who drove us to and from our venue and looked after us for the day.



GOOD NEWS STORIES 
O’Loughlin House Spirit Day

Friday the 9th of September was the best day on the school calendar - O’Loughlin House 
Spirit Day! 

On this day the school was turned purple and was decorated with the symbols of O’Lough-
lin House – the Heart and the Bidjipidji (Dragonfly). 

Students in O’Loughlin homerooms were busy throughout the week drawing and creating 
many purple hearts and Dragonflys. 

The symbols of O’Loughlin House – Heart and DragonFly – remind us to show kindness, 
love and compassion for one another. O’Loughlin House Spirit Day was full of students 
showing compassion and random acts of kindness – demonstrating the O’Loughlin Spirit! 

O’Loughlin House provided morning tea for the entire school – purple pancakes! With 
many different toppings, cooked and served by O’Loughlin students – with the help of 
Mrs. Ann Tan, Mrs. Nielsen and Mr. Levi. 

A very tasty sausage sizzle lunch was also provided by O’Loughlin students Janeth Msafiri 
and Justin Deu – with the help of Mr. Bryant. 

There were three super fun activities run by O’Loughlin teacher’s during assembly time: Mr. 
Savage’s DodgeBall, Mrs. Nielsen’s Egyptians and Mr. Sung’s Rock-Paper-Scissors Battle 
Royale. Students won some tasty prizes and bragging rights over other house (O’Loughlin 
House won the DodgeBall!!). 

Congratulations to Hayden Jansz - the lucky winner of the Mr. Friis’ Heads/Tails Extrava-
ganza involving the whole school! Hayden chose a big box of chocolates over the MYS-
TERY BOX – which contained a purple collieflower – great choice Hayden!

O’Loughlin House would like to acknowledge the help of the student volunteers that 
helped decorate and serve food. Special thank you to Mr. Levi Aldenhoven, Mrs. Ann Tan 
and Mrs. Nielsen who organised and helped significantly throughout the day.  

GO O’LOUGHLIN ! 







Congratulations to Shanika Bukulatjpi and Charles Aidoo for successfully completing the 
Stage 2 Materials - Wood Focus course, and thank you to Jesse Young for your support 
in the class during the year. Mr Carlo Di Donato (Design Technologies Teacher)



Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community

FROM THE SACE COORDINATOR 

Science Week 

We celebrated National Science Week this term with our popular Amaz-
ing Science Race and Engineering Challenge. Middle-school students 
race against time to solve a series of six STEM challenges, including 
extracting DNA, Math Escape Room, and building a light bulb.

Senior students built a tower using limited amount of Monopoly® money as a way to 
stretch their critical thinking, creativity and financial decisions. Students had lots of fun 
competing against each other. Look at those big smiles!   

A big thank you to Ms. Melissa Nielsen, Ms. Keshiya Anthony, Ms. Ayesha Fatima, Mr. Al-
exander Savage, Mr. Hasan Talukder, Mr. Victor Sun, Mr. Jay Sung, Mr. Ram Jayana, and Mr. 
Allen Wang for the planning and time that went into the event.   



Dragonfly  Festival

What a wonderful way to end Week 7 with Dragonfly Festival! 

A community event where parents, students and staff came together for performances 
and food, the Festival had indeed brought lots of joy and perhaps some reliefs to what a 
stressful term for all. Alongside Dragonfly Festival, we also had a MasterChef Competition 
running concurrently and guests were served all the delicious creations of our students. 

Congratulations to Allynna Batnag and Shiva Heydarpour who took home the title of Best 
Performers that night, and to Janeth Msafiri and Leon Salumu Ndamusungu who won the 
MasterChef Competition. 

A big shout out to Ms. Shinead Love, Ms. Bronwyn Graham, Mr. Benjamin Friis, and Mr. 
Hasan Talukder for organizing the event. Thank you, Mr. Richard Bryant and Mr. Andre 
Simon, for serving the Congratulations to Shanika and Charles for successfully completing 
the Stage 2 Materials - Wood Focus course, and thank you to Jesse Young for your sup-
port in the class during the year. BBQ and drinks to guests and staff!  

Regards 

Nelson Tio 
SACE Coordinator







FROM THE VET AND CAREERS COORDINATOR 

Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community,

Here is a photo of Year 11 student John Francis Orsto is currently studying 
a Certificate II in Construction Pathways with Charles Darwin University.

Kind Regards,
Tracey Ingui 
VET/Careers Coordinator 



Ten students represented St John’s Catholic College at the 77th Anniversary of 
Indonesian Independence Day on the 17th August.
 
Ester Nirigi, as the youngest member of the Indonesian community, was given the 
honour of receiving the Nasi Tumpeng from the Honourable Consul of the Republic of 
Indonesia to the Northern Territory Mr Gulfan Afero and his wife Mrs. Oeke Gumiarni.  

Nasi Tumpeng is a celebration dish and the cone-shaped tumpeng is a mystic symbol 
of life and ecosystems.  It symbolises the glory of God as the Creator of nature, and the 
side dishes and vegetables represent the life and harmony of nature. 

Written by Mrs Ann Tan



 
 

Information for students  
 

myfuture is Australia’s National Career Information Service. It’s underpinned by career theory and 

research and uses Australian Government data sources. It’s managed by Education Services Australia, 

a national not-for-profit company owned by state, territory and Australian Government education 

ministers. 

 

Use myfuture to:  
Develop a personalised career profile: Complete the nine My career profile activities to 

explore your interests, skills and values, and generate a personalised list of suggested 

occupations. 

https://myfuture.edu.au/my-career-profile 

Discover occupations related to your favourite learning areas: Use our 33 interactive 

Career bullseyes to find out how occupations relate to school learning areas. 

https://myfuture.edu.au/bullseyes  

Learn about different occupations: Explore our 358 occupation profiles. There are 

details of tasks, required skill levels and up-to-date salary and labour market information 

(sourced from the Australian Bureau of Statistics and the Australian Government Department of 

Education, Skills and Employment). 

https://myfuture.edu.au/occupations  

Search for courses: Search over 15,000 current higher education and vocational education and 

training (VET) courses delivered by Australian universities, TAFEs and Registered Training 

Organisations. 

https://myfuture.edu.au/courses  







HAVE YOU UPDATED YOUR CONTACT DETAILS WITH THE 
COLLEGE? 

If you have moved or circumstances have changed, please advise the 
College. 

Please complete the following information to ensure the College has 
up to date contact details. 

 Student Name

 Relationship to student  Relationship to student 

  

 Title (e.g. Mr, Mrs, Miss, Ms, Dr, Cr) Title (e.g. Mr, Mrs, Miss, Ms, Dr, Cr) 

  

 Given names  Given names  

  

 Surname or family name Surname or family name 

  

 Occupation Occupation 

  

 Employer Employer

  

 Business Phone Business Phone 

  

 Mobile Phone  Mobile Phone        

          
 

 Email Email 

 

 Residential address

 Mailing title (e.g. Mr & Mrs D Smith) 

 Street number and name 

 

 Town State and postcode 

  

 Postal address (leave blank if same as residential address)

 Street number and name or post office box

 

 Town  State and postcode

   









WEDNESDAYWEDNESDAY
5 OCTOBER 20225 OCTOBER 2022
8.30am - 4.30pm8.30am - 4.30pm
City of Darwin Civic Centre City of Darwin Civic Centre 
17 Harry Chan Avenue, Darwin17 Harry Chan Avenue, Darwin
Are you wanting to pursue employment in Are you wanting to pursue employment in 
the events, trade or construction industry? the events, trade or construction industry? 
Come along to this school holiday 
workshop to gain your White Card 
accreditation. We will cover safe work 
practices,  risk management principles, 
safety signage, personal protection 
equipment and more.

FOR AGES 
15-25 years

Places are limited, book now at Places are limited, book now at 
launchdarwin.com.au launchdarwin.com.au 

  

More info?More info?
Call 8930 0429Call 8930 0429
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#YOUTH #gaming # esports #allinclusive

P R E S E N T S
ages 12

-17

ages 12
-17

C A S U A R I N A  L I B R A R YC A S U A R I N A  L I B R A R Y

FRIDAY 23RD SEPTEMBERFRIDAY 23RD SEPTEMBER
6:30PM - 8:30PM6:30PM - 8:30PM



WANTED:
YOUTH
WORKERS
Join our team of Youth Workers at the Red Cross run Youth Centre! 

Have a passion for youth? Want to work in a fun driven and motivated
team environment where you can make a difference? We deliver
supportive and innovative youth development programs and want
your help. Are you interested?

Apply online: https://www.seek.com.au/job/58429706?
tracking=TMC-SAU-eDM-SharedJob-13246

Enquiries please email: bmurrayatfield@redcross.org.au
Or call Boab Murray-Atfield on 0419903047

T H E  S H A K  Y O U T H  H U B





Register Here




